
OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK 

500 Donald Street East 
Thunder Bay, ON P7E 5V3 

Tel: (807) 625-2230 

Fax: (807) 623-5468 

 
 

Wednesday, August 13, 2025 
 
Ken Ranta, CEO  
The District of Thunder Bay Social Services Administration Board 
Ken.Ranta@tbdssab.ca  
 
 
Re: The District of Thunder Bay Social Services Administration Board - Advocacy 
 
Please be advised that the following resolution was adopted by Committee of the Whole at 
its meeting held on August 11, 2025 and subsequently ratified by City Council the same 
evening: 
 
WITH RESPECT to the Memorandum from Councillor Brian Hamilton, Chair – District of 
Thunder Bay Social Services Administration Board (TBDSSAB), dated July 28, 2025, we 
recommend that the following Position Papers: 
 

• Child Care Workforce Development RECE Wage Structure 
• COCHI & OPHI Investment in the District of Thunder Bay 
• Community Housing Providers Challenges in LTB Application Processes 
• 2-Year Community Policing Pilot Project 
• Developing Supporting Housing Stock 

 
as attached to this memorandum, be endorsed in their entirety; 
 
AND THAT a copy of this resolution be sent to the TBDSSAB, Minister Rob Flack – Ministry 
of Municipal Affairs and Housing; Deputy Premier and Minister of Health Sylvia Jones – 
Ministry of Health; and Minister Michael Parsa – Ministry of Children, Community and 
Social Services; 
 
AND THAT any necessary by-laws be presented for ratification. 
  
Should you have any further questions relative to the above, please do not hesitate to 
contact the undersigned. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
 
 

 
Krista Power 
Director of Legislative Services & City Clerk 
 
Cc: 
TBDSSAB 

mailto:Ken.Ranta@tbdssab.ca


Minister Rob Flack – Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
Deputy Premier and Minister of Health Sylvia Jones – Ministry of Health 
Minister Michael Parsa – Ministry of Children, Community and Social Services 
 
 


